

Architectural Conservancy Ontario – London Region Branch
Grosvenor Lodge
1017 Western Road
London, ON N6G 1G5

Monday, July 27, 2020 To the Members of the Strategic Priorities and Policy Committee, London, Ontario

Dear Mr. Mayor and Councillors:

I understand that Mr. Samuel E. Trosow is applying for the open position on the London Public Library Board. I am writing to recommend Mr. Trosow for this position based on my knowledge of his activities on the Policy Committee of ACO London.

ACO's Policy Committee assembles information and prepares communication material s such as recommendations, responses, and presentation matter concerning issues that are relevant to ACO London's mandate. Since joining the Policy Committee in September 2017, Mr. Trosow has been an invaluable source of information for this committee. As an Associate Professor in the Faculty of Law and the Faculty of Information and Media Studies at Western, his background has allowed him to advise our committee on legal and political issues, copyright, and privacy legislation. His wide range of committee and board experience makes him an ideal, perceptive contributor.

Besides his knowledge base, I have found Mr. Trosow's personal qualities make him an asset to our group. He is an excellent listener, recognizing other board members' viewpoints as well as his own. He realizes that a variety of perspectives are necessary in furthering the goals of every organization in today's diverse world. Yet when he presents his own views, he is diplomatic and considerate.

All in all, I believe Mr. Trosow would be a great addition to the LPL Board and I highly encourage you to accept his application.

Sincerely,

Jennifer Grainger Past President, London Region Branch, Architectural Conservancy Ontario Chair, ACO Policy Committee

